
 

Saint John Bosco Catholic Church 
“United as One, in Christ, to Worship and Love, Witness and Serve” 

 

“Then they laid hands on them  

and they received the Holy Spirit.”   
Acts 8:5-8, 14-17  

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/8?5


 

 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
Happy & Holy Eastertide!  Fr. Thomas is away on Pilgrimage this first week of May, so your monthly letter is 

written on his behalf by Terri Nelson, Pastoral Associate.  It is an honor to wish you all a very blessed Easter 

Season.  While Easter Sunday is one day, do you know how long the season of Easter is?  Seven weeks! Seven 

Glorious Weeks! It does not end until Pentecost, which falls on May 27th. “We are the Easter people and Alle-

luia is our song,” Saint Pope John Paul II reminds us.  It’s time for us to look at the cross with joy and see love 

in suffering.  All Lent we strived to fast and prepare ourselves for this! Now is the time to renew the rejoicing.  

Make that effort to have Easter be more than merely a day.  Make it your season to renew your Easter spirit in 

your entire life – even if life is challenging, even if you aren’t sure how.  Like the women who found the empty 

tomb, shout for joy and tell the world! 

 
We were blessed with the presence of Archbishop Etienne last month as he conferred the Sacrament of Confir-

mation on 16 of our youth and 2 adults.  Our neophytes and newly confirmed are invited to take their rightful 

place as fully initiated disciples within our parish community.  On Sunday, May 21st, we will celebrate the 

Sacrament of First Communion.  Please keep our first communicants in your prayers over the next few weeks.  

Thank you to all who have assisted in the preparation and formation of all who received sacraments this Easter 

Season. 

 
We begin the month with the May Crowning of our Mother Mary. You can honor Mary by mindfully praying 

the rosary in groups or within your family during the month.  The Annual Catholic Appeal is currently under-

way – please prayerfully consider your pledge/donation and return your ACA envelopes as quickly as possible. 

We are extremely pleased with the continued rise in participation and attendance at our masses and ministries.  

What a wonderful blessing your presence is to our parish community!  Unfortunately, financial contributions 

and collections numbers remain low.  As Priest Administrator, Deacon, and Parish Staff, we have cut budgets 

and expenditures to the bare minimum, while continuing to try and provide quality programming, ministry op-

portunities, weekly breakfasts, and beautiful facilities and grounds. We are currently operating at a (-$50,000) 

budget shortfall – every penny counts!  Please prayerfully consider a weekly or monthly contribution to the 

parish either through Online Giving, envelopes, or collection baskets.  We thank you for this consideration and 

for all you continue to do for our parish community. 

 
A few items to be aware of this month – the Catholic Daughters and Women at the Well have teamed up for a 

Baby Shower Drive for the Our Lady of Guadalupe Maternity Center; Bingo is Saturday, May 20th from 2:30-

4:00pm; and our last day of Faith Formation classes AND breakfast is Sunday, May 21st.  Coming up in June, 

we will celebrate the Feast of St. Anthony of Padua with mass and a fiesta celebration on Tuesday, June 13th at 

6:00 pm; and we are planning a two-day Vacation Bible School (VBS) on June 29th & 30th! 

 
Mary, mother of Jesus, we look to your life of faith and draw inspiration from you. The witness of your life 

readies us to be people of immeasurable love, to give of ourselves wholeheartedly to a life of ongoing transfor-

mation.  How grateful we are to have you as an exemplar of how to strengthen our faith and deepen our union 

with the Christ, the Holy One.  Happy Easter. Alleluia. 

 
In Christ’s Peace, 

Terri Nelson 



 

 

 

Church Office Hours 
 
Tuesday - Thursday - 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  
 
 
Masks are required upon entering the Parish Waiting 
Area and the Parish Office. Only one individual or 
family is permitted in the Parish Waiting Area at a 
time. Please wait in the Hall until the individual or 
family has completed their personal request and  exit-
ed the Parish Waiting Area. Do not remove your 
mask when making your request. Thank you. 

Mass Times at St. John Bosco 

 
The parish office will be closed Tuesdays between 
9:30am and 10:30am and Wednesdays 10am and 
10:30am until further notice. Doors open for prayer. 
 
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday Mass - 9:00 am  
Saturday Mass - 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass - 10:00 am                 
 Reconciliation  

 
First Friday Adoration  

First Friday Adoration 

After 9am Weekday Mass 
 

Parish Breakfast 
 
Join us Sundays for breakfast following our 10:00 am 
Sunday Mass. We would love to have you join us for 
fellowship and share your faith journey with each oth-
er.  

Remaining days for breakfast:  
 

May 14th  
May 21st  

May 13 & 14 

St. John Bosco  
10508 112th Street SW, Lakewood, WA 98498 

Parish Phone: 253-582-1028 
Parish Website: www.stjbosco.org 

 
 
Parish Staff: 
 
Fr. Thomas Tran, Priest Administrator 
 
Jeff Greer, Permanent Deacon: Liturgy, Baptism, RCIA 
 
Terri Nelson, Pastoral Associate, Outreach & Parish In-
volvement 
 
Debbie Pedraza, Pastoral Assistant for Administration 
 
Cassie Denning, Pastoral Assistant for Faith Formation & 
Youth Ministry 
 
Laurie Kaiser, Secretary 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

SACRAMENT OF THE  SICK & COMMUNION   

Emergency Anointing of the Sick: 253-376-2924 

“Through this holy anointing may the Lord in His love 
and mercy help you with the grace of the Holy Spirit. 
May the Lord who frees you from sin save you and 
raise you up.”   

       - From the Rite of Anointing of the Sick 
 
 
PRAYER LINE: Are you, a loved one, or a friend in 
need of a prayer? Call the parish office at 253-582-
1028 to be added to our prayer line. 
 
MASS INTENTIONS: If you would like to schedule 
a Mass Intention for a loved one, please call the par-
ish office at 253-582-1028. 

The sacrament of Reconciliation will be 
celebrated at St. John Bosco every Satur-
day from 4:00 to 4:45 pm in the church 
reconciliation room (masks required) or by 
appointment. Call the office at 253-582-
1028 to schedule an appointment. 

 Click the link below to view Archbishop Etienne’s 
50 Days of Easter Video... 

 
Easter 2023 with Archbishop Etienne (vimeo.com)  

https://vimeo.com/809125015/e2d7079c50


 

Baptism & Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults  
 

Are you or someone you know who...has expressed 
interest in becoming a Catholic? Has a child over 7 
who has not been Baptized? Was Baptized Catholic 
as a child, but has not celebrated the Sacraments of 
Confirmation and Eucharist? Is a Baptized Catholic 
but would like to return to the Church after a long 
time away? St. John Bosco Parish community offers 
an opportunity to come together  (online for now) in 
a small group to learn about our beliefs and explore 
our journey of faith to God. Sessions focus on our 
Christian roots revealed in the Bible and the teach-
ings and experience of the Church. For those who 
choose, we also prepare individuals to receive the 
Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucha-
rist during the Easter season. You are welcome to 
participate in this process with your questions, your 
insights, and your faith story in a warm accepting 
setting.  
 

Baptism Classes 
 

Baptism classes will be held the third Sunday of 
every month at 9am in the parish library with Dea-
con Jeff. Complete the application prior to attending 
the class. The baptismal Intake Form and Guide-
lines for choosing godparents can be found at 
www.stjbosco.org - click on the Liturgy & Sacra-
ments tab and then Sacraments.  

NEW PARISHIONERS 

Welcome to our community. Please call the office at 
253-582-1028 to register. Anyone over 18 years of 
age, still living at home, should register as a single 
adult member of our community. 

Happy Easter! 
 
Faith Formation (grades K-5):  
Sundays from 11:30-12:30 
 
Youth Ministry (grades 6-12):  
Sundays from 11:30-12:30 
 
Our Final Class is May 21st and we will not be meet-
ing May 14 because its Mother’s Day. 
 
Confirmation  
 
Congratulations to all our youth and adults who were 
confirmed on April 20th by Archbishop Etienne.  
You can find some pictures from the night on our 
website: https://stjbosco.org/confirmation  
 
First Communion 
 
We will be celebrating First Communion on May 21st 
so please keep all are students who will be complet-
ing this wonderful sacrament in your prayers as they 
finish their Preparation. 
 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
 
We have started a new ministry on Sundays for chil-
dren. We invite children of all ages to join us for Chil-
dren’s Liturgy of the Word during mass on Sundays. 
This is a great program where children are able to ac-
tively participate and understand the word of God. We 
are also looking for additional volunteers for this pro-
gram so if you are interested in learning more please 
join us one Sunday or email Cassie Denning. 
 
Scholarship Applications Now Available!  
 
Each year St. John Bosco awards two scholarships, 
The Amadore & Victoria Corridore Scholarship and 
The Monica Lightell Memorial Scholarship, to HS sen-
iors in our parish. The Applications for both are now 
available at the Parish Office or on our Website: 
https://stjbosco.org/scholarships. Applications are due 
May 31, 2023. 
 
For More Info or Questions please contact Cassie 
Denning. 
 
Email: cassiedenning@stjbosco.org      
Phone: (253) 582-1028 ext. 623 
Website: stjbosco.org/faith-education 

 

BAPTISM 

https://stjbosco.org/confirmation
https://stjbosco.org/scholarships
mailto:cassiedenning@stjbosco.org
https://stjbosco.org/faith-education


 

As of May 12, 2023 
 

Parish Goal $54,680 
Pledges Received $9765 

 
 
Thank you to those of you who have returned your Annual Catholic Appeal pledge. The 

Annual Catholic Appeal funds ministries and services for your local Catholic community 

across Western Washington. This combined effort of parishes and missions ensures the 

availability of outreach ministries, education, faith formation, administration services for 

parishes and much more! If you have not yet made a pledge, please consider the letter 

sent earlier this week from our pastor in support of the Annual Catholic Appeal. If your 

gift crosses his letter in the mail, thank you for your prompt response!  

 

All gifts received over our goal will be returned to the parish for our parish project which 

is buildings and grounds deferred maintenance. Please prayerfully consider how you can 

participate in helping our parish be a light to others.  

 
Donate at:  
 
Option 1: Online Webpage: archseattle.org/GiveACA 
 
Option 2: Link to be taken directly to : GiveACA - Archdiocese of Seattle (archseattle.org)  
 
Option 3: Visit our website and scroll down on the homepage to find the link to be taken to the 
Archdiocese donation page. 
 
Option 4: Fill out a Pew Envelope and forward to the office.  

https://archseattle.org/give-serve/giving-opportunities/annual-catholic-appeal/giveaca/


 

 



 

WELCOME We welcome you to St. John Bosco Parish, celebrating with us, whether you are new to the area/parish or maybe 

not so new but just have not registered. If you are not registered, please complete the form below and place it in the collection 
basket or mail it to the parish office. Thank you.   (This is not a registration form). 
 
NAME_________________________________________________________           PHONE____________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_______________________________________________________CITY_____________________ZIP_______________ 

{  }  New Parishioner                {  }  New Address {  } Moving, please remove from parish directory]   

 

Weekly Collection  
Including Weekly Online Giving 

 
May 6 & 7, 2023 
 
Weekend Collection                  $6,263.00 
Weekly Online Giving                  $4,482.25 
Total Weekly Collection                      $10,745.25 
Budgeted Weekly Goal                             $11,938.18 
Weekly Goal   Under/Over Budget              ($1,192.93) 
Actual Fiscal Year-to-Date Giving                        $471,949.28 
(July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023) 
Budgeted Fiscal Year-to-Date Goal                      $537,218.10 
(July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023) 
Under/Over Budgeted Goal              ($65,268.82) 
 
Childrens Collection               
(Included in weekend collection.)       $13.00 

 “Faith in action is LOVE  - and LOVE in action is SERVICE.” 

- Mother Teresa 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
 
Sixth Sunday of Easter: 
In the gospel today, Jesus says to us…if you love me 
you will keep my commandments…Whoever loves me 
will be loved by my Father and I will love him and re-
veal myself to him. 
 
By your gift to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul 
you will reveal the love of the Father to your suf-
fering brothers and sisters. 
 
Have you considered answering the call to help 
serve the poor by joining St. Vincent de Paul Soci-
ety? Call our helpline 253-820-9472 and leave 
message for St. Vincent de Paul team. 

 
 
 
 
 

Interested in being part of our Homebound 
Ministry Program visiting the sick and home-
bound? Contact Terri Nelson at:   

terrinelson@stjbosco.org 

Sign up for online giving at: stjbosco.org 

MEMORIAL DAY MASS 

CALVARY CEMETERY IN TACOMA 

With Deacon Mike Teskey 

(5212 70th Street W., Tacoma, WA 98467) 

 

 

MAY 29, 2023 @ 11:00 AM 

 
Virtual Morning of Prayer for Mental Health 

 
The virtual morning of prayer for mental health wel-
comes is for all impacted by a mental illness. Persons 
with a lived experiences, their caregivers, mental health 
professionals and all wishing to become involved in pas-
toral ministry to the mentally ill are welcome. 
 

Featuring: Deacon Ronnie San Nicolas 
Saturday, May 20th - 10:00 – 11:15 AM via Zoom 

Event Registration - Mental Health Ministry - Archdiocese of 
Seattle (archseattle.org)   

https://archseattle.org/ministries/outreach-ministries/mental-health-ministry/event-registration-mental-health-ministry/
https://archseattle.org/ministries/outreach-ministries/mental-health-ministry/event-registration-mental-health-ministry/


 

**Patriots Landing ** 

Rosary available Wednesdays at 10:30am. St. 
John Bosco volunteers Cecilia Lago and Marie 
Cadungug will offer communion (not a liturgy ser-
vice) to those who are homebound after the ro-
sary. 

Celebrate Mass with Fr. Thomas every last 
Wednesday of the month. The anointing of the 
sick will be offered every other month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join Fr. Thomas’ Ping Pong Club 
Tuesday’s & Friday’s 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm 

All levels of experience welcome. 
Location:  Classroom 7 

YARN & STITCH MINISTRY 
2nd & 4th of Every Month @ 11am 
 
Join our new Yarn & Stitch Ministry 
and learn how to make shawls 
providing comfort to those during ill-

ness or recovery, at times of loss and in times of joy. 
Your hand crafted gift of a prayer shawl enables the 
recipient to be surrounded by prayer, and is a tangible 
reminder of God’s care and love. All levels welcome 
from beginning to expert. We will supply the yarn. You 
bring the needle.  

Immaculate Conception Mission in Steilacoom 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Join us every other month on the third Saturday for daily 
Mass at 9am. Mass schedule for 2023: 6/17, 8/19, 10/21. 
December 12/8/2023 time to be determined.   

Rachel’s Corner  - Peace Starts Here  

“My tears are of joy and healing and not of sad-
ness anymore. I am free and I am not alone.”  

    -Testimonial  

 

Have you forgotten how to laugh and enjoy life?   
Come on a Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat and see 
what tears feel like and be reminded that  you are 
His - you always have been and you always will 
be.  
 

Email projectrachel@ccsww.org.  
Visit us at ccsww.org/projectrachel  
 
Project Rachel is a program of Catholic Commu-
nity Services. You are loved with an everlasting 
Love! 

 

 

 

Save the Date! 

May 20, 2023 

Join us for BINGO in the Parish Hall 

2:30PM - 4:00PM 

WESTERN WASHINGTON CATHOLIC  

CHARISMATIC RENEWAL 
 

Life with the Holy Spirit Retreat 
A personal journey with Jesus,  

through the power of the Holy Spirit. 
Saturday, May 27th, 8:30am to 4:30pm 

Holy Spirit Parish/Faith Formation Center 
310 3rd Ave South, Kent, WA 98032 

*Bring your lunch   
*Register early at wwccr.org 

 
WWCCR Pentecost Celebration 

“Abiding in Christ” 
Prepare Your Wineskin for The New Wine! 

Sunday, May 28th at 2:00 - 5:00pm 
St. Thomas Catholic Church 

4415 S. 140th Street, Tukwila, WA 98168 



 

 

Partners in Gospel is the next stage of 
the strategic pastoral planning ef-
fort taking place across the Archdio-
cese of Seattle to re-invigorate and re-
new our local Catholic Church. It will 
bring most parishes together into a 
new family structure with two or more 
parishes. The pastor, parish leaders 
and parishioners will determine how 
this new family will best join together 
to carry out the mission of the Church 
as one parish.  

GREETERS NEEDED! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Want the best volunteer job? Be a greeter!! We 
need families, or single people or older people or 
the younger set or anyone who wants to make our 
parish a welcoming place. Just spend a half hour 
once a month to welcome parishioners and visitors 
to St. John Bosco. Remember when “Bosco Hospi-
tality” was something everyone talked about? Let’s 
bring that great feeling back, and make new friends 
besides. For details, call Dorothy Wilhelm at 253-
582-4565 or email Dorothy@itsnevertoolate.com. 

https://archseattle.org/about-the-archdiocese-of-seattle/archbishop-etienne/pastoralplanning/pastoral-plan/
https://archseattle.org/about-the-archdiocese-of-seattle/archbishop-etienne/pastoralplanning/pastoral-plan/
https://webmail.integra.net/src/compose.php?send_to=Dorothy%40itsnevertoolate.com


 

 


